
  

January 26, 2023

The Honorable Kumar P. Barve
Chair, House Environment and Transportation Committee
Room 251, House Office Building
Annapolis, Maryland 21401

RE: HB 8: Counties and State Legislative Districts- Food Environment Reports

Dear Chair Barve and Committee Members:

The Maryland State Advisory Council on Health and Wellness (the Council)
respectfully submits this letter of support with amendments concerning House Bill 8
(HB 8), titled “Counties and State Legislative Districts- Food Environment Reports.”

HB 8 requires the Department of Housing and Community Development, in partnership
with other agencies, to produce Food Environment Reports for all of Maryland counties
and state legislative districts every two years. These reports will utilize metrics to
determine food insecurity zones within each jurisdiction, including a healthy food
availability index, information on grocery stores selling fresh produce, and information
about participation in the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) and the
Special Supplemental Nutrition Program for Women, Infants, and Children (WIC).

As the statewide advisory body on issues related to chronic disease prevention and
management, the Council is encouraged by the potential benefits of HB 8. Healthy
eating is crucial for maintaining good health and reducing the risk of chronic diseases.1
The Food Environment Reports will consolidate information on equitable access to
healthy foods throughout the state of Maryland, considering access for all residents,
including SNAP and WIC recipients. Just 8.6 percent of Maryland adults eat the
recommended amount of fruits and vegetables per day.2 Adults and children who
experience food insecurity are even less likely to eat sufficient servings of fruits and
vegetables.3 Food insecurity is also associated with greater risk for developing chronic
diseases such as diabetes, cardiovascular disease, and arthritis.4,5

The Food Environment Reports resulting from HB 8 will provide public and private
agencies with crucial information they need to target resource and service delivery to
ensure healthy food access for all and reduce health disparities across the state. Given
the great potential of HB 8 to improve healthy food access in Maryland, the Council
suggests the following amendments to ensure the Food Environment Reports have
maximum utility and impact.
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Food Environment Reports should include information regarding:

● Population demographics, density, and transportation access in the jurisdiction to provide a more complete picture
of healthy food access.

● Healthy food pricing, as availability of healthy foods in the jurisdiction may not guarantee such foods are
affordable.

● Farmer’s markets and farm stands in the jurisdiction, and whether those outlets accept SNAP and WIC.

In addition to the amendments listed above, the Council recommends Food Environment Reports be posted publicly on
the Department of Housing and Community Development website, release of reports be publicized to ensure the general
public and interested agencies are aware of the information, and information about how the reports are being used to
improve healthy food access.

The Council respectfully asks this Committee to approve HB 8 with the proposed amendments to improve access to
healthy foods statewide and contribute to better health outcomes for all Maryland residents.

Sincerely,

Jessica Kiel, M.S., R.D., Chair, State Advisory Council on Health and Wellness


